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March 27, 1944

Brigadier Ceneral T, S. Hammond,
Chicago Ordnance District,

38 South pearborn Street,
Chicago, Illinois.

Dear General Haemmond:

It was a great pleasure to meet you
and your atarrﬁlastkwtek Qur discussion proved

one of the mos tdve I have had as a member
of the {ruman Ccmmltteo. rhe men under your com=-
mand appegr to have an axcellent grasp of their
Jjobs, g

Our Commlttee will welcome any further
information and suggestions that you may have to

supplement the valuable contribution you have already
made .

vordially,

HARLEY M. KILGORE
U. S. s.



March 27, 1944

Brigadier General Edgar Clewell,
Signal Corps Depot,

1903 West Pershing Road,
Chicago, Illinois.

Dear General Clewell:

It was a great pleasure to meet you
last week, My discussion with you and my in-
spection of the installation under your command
were not only important sources of information,
but also of gratification on the excellence of
the job being done.

Qur Committee will welcome any further
information or suggestions which you may have to
supplement the valuable contribution you have
already made.

You will be interested in knowing that
we also had an excellent meeting with General
Hammond and his staff at which Major Gilmore con-
tributed a great deal,

With very best wishes,

Cordially,

HARLEY M. KILGORE
U. 8. 8.



